## School Health Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes September 23, 2020

## **Members Present:**

Lisa Hoelscher, Jamie Helpert, Laura Bearden, Abel Sanchez, Tim VanCleave, David Wrzesinski, Brandi Cox, Kristi Fajardo, Alma Ramirez, Courtney Baugh, Robin Teichelman, Dinah Shaw, Zachary Hoelscher

## **Meeting Notes:**

- 1. The group was welcomed by Lisa Hoelscher at 4:30 pm.
- 2. Minutes from previous meeting were approved.
- 3. New Member (Kendra/Health Aide at Elementary)
- 4. Standing Reports/New Business

## **■** COVID Update/Planning/Tim Van Cleave

District required to have plan for staff and students and ongoing meetings and planning; not seeing large number of cases. Mondays are highest days for symptoms. Reporting is required which includes tracings. Students are doing a good job of wearing masks which decreases numbers having to quarantine. Classes have assigned seating to help with tracing; also can review film footage. At this time District has 82% face to face with 18% remote (approx. 400 students). Water access was brought up as a concern; noted that students can refill water bottles and can get water from nurses also; staff is monitoring.

- School Foodservice/Alma Ramirez
  In classroom feeding is occurring at Primary and Elementary and Grab Bag at breakfast with quick breakfast items. Pack of Hope met last week; will get info regarding status.
- Campus Safety/Traffic Issues/Abel Sanchez

  Abel reported that Intermediate campus is the biggest traffic flow issue in the morning but other campuses going well with no major issues to report.
- Waco/McLennan County Health Dept./Emily Green/AgriLife
  Laura reported that she receives a Covid update from the Health Department. She will forward to the SHAC committee for review.
- Community Garden/Classroom/Brandi Cox

  Brandi reported that the garden is needing general clean up and that there has been less opportunity for her classes to visit. She mentioned the possibility of the Foundation grant to help with general supplies.
- Region 12/School Health/Laura Bearden

  Laura clarified the criteria for returning to school after Covid. She reported that the flu clinic has over 95 injections given. The Diabetic class was done in August with a virtual format in addition to skills stations conducted by Lisa Hoelscher, Zach Hoelscher and Haley Plaa.

■ Safety/David Wrzesinski

David reported that a grant was received for new Walkie Talkies and that the new bus radios have improved communication greatly. Safety training with staff including substitute teachers has improved and now available through the use of safety apps.

Meeting concluded at approximately 5:30 pm.

■ Next meeting February 10, 2021.

**Submitted by Lisa Hoelscher**